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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

The Secretary of State for Education has confirmed that the Department for Education are not asking schools to 

open over the summer holidays, and there is no expectation that schools should open for vulnerable children and 

children of critical workers over this period.  Therefore the academy will close as normal at the end of the term on 

Friday 17th July.  We hope you understand that this will allow all of our staff a break over the summer to prepare 

for the full reopening of the academy in September.  There will be further details of our plans for reopening in 

September to follow.   

Although the academy will be closed to students the offices will still be open and the academy email and phone 

lines will still be monitored.  If there is a need to contact staff at the academy please contact main reception on 

01522 889977 or via email at generalenquiries@priorylsst.co.uk and they will contact the relevant senior staff. 

Please be aware that due to this being a holiday there may be a delay in getting a response.  If there are 

significant safeguarding concerns about a young person please also contact Children’s Services or the police. 

Thank you for your ongoing support in these challenging circumstances and I hope you enjoy a restful summer 

break. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mr I Dinnie 

Assistant Headteacher 

 

mailto:generalenquiries@priorylsst.co.uk

